
My staff and I are proud of our early childhood service. Our families and 
children are very happy and our waiting list is very long. Our staff to child 
ratios are far above what is required by National regulations. The educators are 
wonderful and staff love their job and no one wishes to leave. We have worked 
very hard, but based on the assessor’s 5 ½ hour assessment of our service, we 
were rated Working Towards back in 2013, with no news of when the next 
assessment will be. Basically one person’s opinion is deciding the standard of a 
service and consequently the reputation of it, why is that? How do we even 
know what they understand, their qualification or their knowledge? Some 
assessors are looking and consequently assessing centers based on their personal 
opinion, experience or lack of and possibly ignorance. There are huge 
inconsistencies in assessments across different centers and lack of some 
assessors’ knowledge and understanding is destroying the National Quality 
Standard.  
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